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Question:

Does a urinal with an infrared sensor fit the definition of an automatic flushing device?

The BC Building Code Atrticle 3.7.4.7. requires a floor drain in a washroom containing a urinal
equiped with an automatic flushing device, making the definition an issue of concern.

Interpretation:

NO --- Aninfrared sensor would not be considered an automatic flushing device.

An automatic flushing device is considered to be a urinal equiped with an elevated flush tank that
would discharge a volume of water at regular intervals even when no one is present in the room. A
blockage of the urinal drain system could cause considerable damage to a building if the floor drain
was not provided.

Such sensors are a method of activating a manual flush valve that is consistant with a person
pushing a lever or button on a manual flush valve. All of these methods require the presence of a
user to activate the flush valve, therefore ensuring someone would be present to observe any
overflow condition that may occur and avoid damage to the building.

Further support is found in the Oxford Dictionary definition of automatic, which states " working by
itself, without direct human intervention.
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R. J. Light, Committee Chair

The views expressed are the consensus of the joint committee of AIBC, APEGBC, BOABC, and POABC, which form the BC Building Code
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